

ABN 74 662 601 045

Offices in Bundaberg, Darwin, Sunshine Coast, Toowoomba and Townsville

Registered office

346 Turbot Street SPRING HILL QLD 4000

Website Email Facsimile www.qieu.asn.au enquiries@qieu.asn.au (07) 3839 7021

Our ref:

Educ 19 054as

All correspondence to

PO Box 418 FORTITUDE VALLEY QLD 4006

Telephone (07) 3839 7020 Freecall 1800 177 937 QLD Freecall 1800 351 996 NT

Tuesday, 25 June 2019

Mr Chris Rider Chief Executive Officer Queensland Curriculum and Assessment Authority PO Box 307 SPRING HILL QLD 4004

Email: QCAASecretariat@qcaa.qld.edu.au

Dear Mr Rider

Re: Feedback on QCAA Strategic Plan 2019-2023

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on QCAA's 2019-2023 Strategic Plan. We have reviewed the document and believe it is, overall, sound.

We do however, question the listing of "Satisfactory implementation of new QCE system 2019-2020" in the "Measures" section of page two. While we certainly agree that successful implementation of the new system should be a core goal, we would ask how successful implementation might be measured, noting that other listings in this section refer to quantifiable outputs (e.g. number of online interactions with curriculum, assessment and reporting tools, participation in professional learning programs).

In this context, we urge QCAA to revise the relevant section to refer to a quantifiable output.

We look forward to working constructively with QCAA as the organisation implements its 2019-2023 Strategic Plan.

Yours sincerely

TERRY BURKE

BRANCH SECRETARY

I.P. Kurke